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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, October 28, 2019
8:00 AM
GOV/YFS Training Room

1768 E. Michigan Street

Orlando, FL 32806

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:

Chair Warren Kenner

Nicole Wilson

Todd Carr

Justin Duff

Laini Schultz

Conference Called in 

Rob Clark

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent: 

David Elliot Washington

Vice Chair Glenton Gilzean

Commissioner Christine Moore

Nauman Ansari

Sarah Robinson

Zoe Colon

Patricia M. Fox


STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem

Paulette Hinton

Joyel Searight

Keith Yannessa

Diana Mendez

Tracy Roush




Vivienne Taggart

STAFF ABSENT:
Johonna Brown

Richard Radin


Guest: 

None
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, October 28, 2019 at 8:00 A.M. at the GOV/YFS Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Tracy Salem called the meeting to order at 8:08 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  There was one Board member that participated – Rob Clark.  The phone line remained open for the meeting.

Dr. Salem welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Chair Warren apologized for the short notice looking for volunteers who were unable to attend The Gamez Silent Auction event last night on Sunday, October 27, 2019 from 5:00 p.m. – 11:00 p.m.

It was a very successful event, a very late event.  Chair Warren is looking forward to hearing the results and the great success from the Golf Tournament and the Silent Auction.  Thank you so much to the Gamez family!
Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS
A. Board Chair Warren mentioned at this point there aren’t enough votes for quorum so we can not approve the Board meeting Minutes on (08/26/19).  We will carry over and approve the meeting Minutes at the next Board meeting on December 2, 2019. 
B.   YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Tracy Salem –

Dr. Salem does want to acknowledge that we are having some changes at Youth and Family Services.  We were part of the $20M that Mayor Jacob and the Board of County Commissioners approved and originally allocated to Orange County to spend throughout the community.  
Mayor Demings, once he took office he asked everybody to execute the money quickly.  He did not want the money to stay in the budget. Mayor wanted the money to get it out into the community and provide services.  We have money to add one more SNAP (Stop Now And Plan) team.  
Florida Network made some changes to the SNAP contract where we can only do groups based on ages, so we are doing a lot more groups.  They want us to do 6-7 years old and 8-9 years old.  Before, we were able to do 6-11 years old groups in 2 year increments.

Project No No (no arrest no record) we had changed the name to S.T.A.R.S (Start Taking Arrests & Repercussions Seriously).  We got a phone call from somebody in Seminole County and said they are already using the name S.T.A.R.S in a DJJ type of program. JoJo is trying to come up with another name and get it executed.  
We got a couple of permanent positions that we were able to fill.  Some of these employees are also applying for the permanent positions. We are doing interviews to see if those people would transition to permanent.

Also, part of that proposal we asked for a Parenting coach in our Family Preservation program which is one of our most intense programs going out in the community.  They keep the family intact when there is abuse in the home. Our Program Manager she has so much experience because she came from the DCF side and totally understands that program.  The status of this position is unknown at the time.

At one point CBC had asked Dr. Salem for somebody to go into the family’s home and have them teach the parent how to be a parent.  Example this is your family and the best way is to care for your family.  Dr. Salem just put in the proposal to see if she can get a Parenting coach clinician so we can be more successful.

Dr. Salem wanted to mention with the changes, the Sr. Program Manager at Great Oaks Village is resigning this Friday, November 1st, 2019 from his position.  We will be hiring for a Sr. Program Manager.  If you know someone who is interested in managing Great Oaks Village we will be posting the position shortly.  It is a lot of work and a pretty demanding position.  Richard Radin gave us 23 years of great services and manages a lot of programs and did a Great Job.

Dr. Salem and JoJo will be managing GOV until they hire a Sr. Program Manager.  GOV Program Manager Faith McCollum got a promotion and left about 2 months ago.  The Program Manager that we hired was previously working here 15 years ago and worked at the Shelter and GOV.

· GOV Christmas Kick Off –
Dr. Tracy Salem –
Reminder – this Friday, November 1, 2019 @ 11:30 a.m. is our Great Oaks Village Christmas Kick Off.

Mayor Demings, County Administrator, Byron Brooks and some of our partners, DCF Contract Regional Manager, the Judge and WESH 2 News confirmed their attendance.

Chair Warren agreed to speak on the agenda.  The Children and Family Services Board hosts this event and this is where we give out the donation boxes and ask Orange County employees to donate.

The Mayor has invited the GOV choir on December 17th @ 9:00 a.m. at the BCC.  So, if you can attend please do.  Vivienne will share the calendar of the other choirs dates scheduled.

· GOV Fence – request funding approval –
Dr. Tracy Salem –
We don’t have a quorum to vote on the fence.  We will table this for the next Board meeting Agenda in December.
Our pool right now has a regular fence and it was brought to Dr. Salem’s attention that there is a concern.  The kids are jumping over the fence and swimming late at night unsupervised.  

Board member Liani asked do we have a list of intruders with incidents reported.  Dr. Salem will come back with any updates.

Dr. Salem will get another quote by November 15th to vote on December 2nd because the original one is only good for 30 days.
Board member Todd asked is there an emergency fund that we can purchase from.  Diana answered we cannot pre-plan these emergencies when we prepare the budget.
Chair Warren asked what if a donor wants to give.  Diana answered we still have to go thru the County and utilize the process we have in place.

Keith will check with Facilities on motion detective lights.

· Program Updates –
Community Relations – Tracy Roush
Bubbalou’s BBQ has been confirmed for the Christmas Kick Off.  The boxes are labeled and ready to go, the candy has been ordered, the artwork the kids did this year are more creative and this week we will be decorating.
Board member Todd asked when is the Christmas Wish List going out.  Dr. Salem answered right after the Kick Off.  We are working on completing the Christmas Wish List with the youths and update the spreadsheet with everybody’s wish list.

Also, we got approved again from Margarita Society to pick up a bunch of gifts for the kids at GOV, FPS and the Oaks.

Chair Warren wanted to share last year he filled two vans of gifts from his neighborhood he lives in.  Some people live to give to local charities.  It’s been amazing and very, very good. That alone is a blessing.

Board member Todd asked if you can email the letter for donations.  Chair Warren will email it to the Board.  Dr. Salem mentioned we are only allowed to accept new or slightly used donations.  Tracy Roush and Andrea Cucuta are the contacts to drop off donations.

Youth Shelter – Paulette Hinton

The Shelter is doing well.  Paulette is very proud of the school.  The math teacher goes above and beyond to tutor the kids.  She will stay afterschool to tutor the kids.

They have a Guidance Counselor who comes on a regular basis and meets every child’s needs.  They give that extra time so the kids can exceed.  Most of the kids when they leave the Shelter and go back to their school they are on target.  The teachers would go into their school and visit them, work with them and communicate with them.

The kids come to the Shelter for all different reasons.  Paulette is proud of the kids when they leave.  They got that educational piece when they go back to their school.

Board member Todd asked what is the average length of time do they stay at the Shelter and how many beds.  Paulette answered, two to three weeks, sometime longer and 20 beds. 

Dr. Salem said Florida Network acknowledge/Award the Shelter with some money for one of the best provider for Shelter this year.  
Family Preservation – Joyel Searight
Dr. Tracy Salem –

Joyel is managing Family Preservation.  We are using her in a couple of different capacities – the Youth Shelter and GOV. Youth Shelter and GOV are going thru their DCF Licensing and she is helping out in that capacity.  With Richard leaving she is helping out with GOV and with the Shelter not having a Clinical Supervisor she is doing supervision.

Joyel – Family Preservation is doing well. We are serving more families, going out to their home and getting them intact.  Their main source is DCF and Embrace Families.  They are getting referrals for families that need food and services.

Substance Abuse evaluations are doing really good, mainly with Oaks, along with doing intake and Clinical supervision at the Shelter.

Contracts – Keith Yannessa
We are trying to put together the agreement for Embrace Families, piggy back off our DCF contract. We are actually trying to combine both contracts in one and streamline into one.

We got rid of one our contracts-Dade Paper Company.  The County is moving towards Eco friendly on paper products vs Styrofoam.   Keith is looking for products and working closely with Head Start program to come up with a solution.

We have the Sysco contract expiring in January.  Also, we are getting ready for our COA (Council on Accreditation) site visit her in September next year.

Budget – Diana Mendez

The fiscal year just ended in September 30th for the County.  Since the Board does not meet in September we voted in August on the operating budget of $159,518 for 2019/20 FY.  The Board expended $67,500 this past year.  Currently the Board has $997,563 in the bank.

In the upcoming fiscal year, we will do fine with Warren finding additional donors to bring in more funds.

We just ended the 1st Qtr. of the GOV grant.  We expended $730,000 so if we project out to the end of the FY, and nothing changes they will have to pay us back.
This is the first time GOV is asking them for a project upfront of how many kids they are placing here and how long.  It will be interesting to see how it plays out from here on and how we draw down the money.

Board member Todd asked: are they in control of how many kids are put here?  Dr. Salem answered yes, that is why we keep in constant contact with CBC and DCF about the population and the referrals.

Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
None

Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, December 2, 2019 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 A.M. 

Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart, Administrative Assistant
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